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FROM THE PRESIDENT
Sierra Chapter 403 has gone throughsome significant changes over the firsthalf of this year, including adding manynew members to our ranks. So far, allchapter activities have been held in thechapter house (we’re no longer cartingtables and chairs to and from theterminal building).
We’ve reduced our financial liabilities toa point where the chapter can run withjust the money raised by pancakebreakfasts, Saturday lunches andmembership dues.
The Board’s purpose is to keep thechapter viable. This is accomplishedthrough sustaining our membership,good financial management, andeffectively organizing chapter activities.

Our goal is to align chapter activities tobe in line with the needs of our generalmembership.
I would like to invite you all (especiallynew members) to provide us with inputon what you’d like to see the chapterdoing. This is your chance to steer thechapter in a direction that you want tosee it go.
Please write to the newsletter editor orcontact any board member with yourideas or to just let us know how youthink things in the chapter are going. Theonly limitation to what Sierra Chapter403 can accomplish is based on moneyand volunteers!
Newsletter Editor Emailnewsletter@eaa403.us

https://eaa403.us/
mailto:contact@eaa403.us
mailto:newsletter@eaa403.us
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FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT

Walter and Andrea Hobbs
Walt and Andrea joined chapter 403eight years ago. They moved to CarsonCity and were looking to stay involved inthe EAA after being in two otherchapters while they lived in SouthernCalifornia.
Though neither is a rated pilot, theyhave a strong enthusiasm for aviation.Both Walt and Andrea have stick time ina Rutan Long-EZ. The couple hadconsidered building an RV-9A at onetime, but life got in the way.
Andrea has a master’s degree in history.She taught graphic design and did some

consulting. She is an artist and painterspecializing in watercolors.
Walter has a degree in computerscience. He loves math and physics andworked for many years at the RandCorporation.
The couple originally met on a ski busgoing to Mammoth. Their first date wasa game of tennis. There is somecontroversy about who won that match,but they hit it off and the rest is history.
After many decades of playing tennis,they prefer pickle ball now. Whetherskiing, hiking, or biking, the couple lovesliving in the Eastern Sierra.
Walter and Andrea Hobbs have beenvery supportive of our chapter. Theyenjoy our social activities and Waltserved as chapter 403 treasurer for fiveyears.
FROM THE SECRETARY
We are slowly approaching 100 paidmembers! It has been exciting to meetour new members, many of whom arefairly new to the aviation world. I receivemany questions regarding membershiplevels, so as a reminder, our levels are asfollows:
Regular: Anyone who pays dues and is acurrent member of national EAA;afforded full voting rights and can hold
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any elected or appointed position in theChapter. ($40)
Family: Any family that pays appropriatedues and are current family members ofnational EAA. Family members 18 orolder are afforded full voting rights andcan hold any elected or appointedposition in the Chapter. ($60)
Friends of EAA: Anyone who paysfriends dues in support of Chapteractivities. They shall have no votingrights nor hold any elected or appointedposition in the Chapter and are notrequired to join national EAA. ($25)
Student: Anyone who pays studentdues. They shall have no voting rightsnor hold any elected or appointedpositions in the Chapter. They are notrequired to join national EAA. ($10)
Remember to check our online calendarfor upcoming events:
https://eaa403.us/index.php/calendar#year=2025&month=6&day=29&view=month
FROM THE TREASURER
Balances as of 1 June:

· Savings: $75,367.21
· Checking: $1,059.09
· PayPal: $2,777.94

Welcome to new members who joinedin May:
· Samuel Birchill – Regular
· Chris Bueltel – Family
· Anrush Agrawal – Student

So far this year, the Chapter awardedone Ray Matching Scholarship for $12k($9k from national and $3k from theChapter) and three Chapter scholarshipsof $1k each:
· Ray – Rowdy Miller
· Chapter – Diego Madani
· Chapter – Julia Williams
· Chapter – Grady Hane

Detailed monthly Treasurer reports areposted in the Chapter House andavailable by email upon request.
WHAT’S NEW
Congratulations to Ryan Crapo!

https://eaa403.us/index.php/calendar#year=2025&month=5&day=29&view=month
https://eaa403.us/index.php/calendar#year=2025&month=5&day=29&view=month
https://eaa403.us/index.php/calendar#year=2025&month=5&day=29&view=month
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Ryan recently graduated from SouthernUtah University receiving a BS in AviationScience with a fixed-wing emphasis andhis commercial and multi-engine pilotlicenses. He finished all that in threeyears.
Ryan Started with our Chapter’s YoungEagles Program when he was 11. Healso has his glider pilot license andendorsements for tail wheel, highaltitude, etc.
Sky’s the limit for Ryan...
Chapter House
We recently added a small concretepatch to the former mud puddle area atthe east side of the chapter patio. Thiswill be a nice location for our propanegrill during cookouts.

GUEST SPEAKER
Our guest speakerfor the MayGeneral meetingwas retiredaerospaceengineer MarlysPryor. She sharedsome interestingstories from her extensive experience intest programs for large aircraft gasturbine engines with General Electricand Rolls Royce, as well as enjoyingmany globetrotting adventures as side-benefits of her job.

Marlys stays active in retirement byvolunteering with the nonprofit SierraNevada Journeys organization, whichbrings science based education toelementary school students.
VMC CLUB
The group meets the fourth Thursday ofevery month at 1800 in the ChapterHouse.
IMC CLUB
The group meets the third Thursday ofevery month at 1800 in the ChapterHouse.
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YOUNG EAGLES
We are happy to welcome back LarryCrapo and Amy Kosey (Crapo) as thecoordinators for the Young Eagles. Larryand Trish Jones are stepping back ascoordinators but will continue to assistin this exciting program.
We are always in need of pilots, if youknow a pilot interested in flying YoungEagles, please refer them to our Chapter.As a reminder, the requirements are asfollows:
Five Steps to Becoming a Young EaglesPilot (from EAA.org)
1. Be a current EAA member
2. Complete EAA’s Youth ProtectionTraining and background check
3. Join an EAA chapter near you toparticipate in a chapter-hosted YoungEagles rally. Or - If you prefer toconduct one-off flights, you can orderyour own Young Eagles supplies
4. Prior to the Young Eagles flight,ensure you meet all of the pilotrequirements and follow theguidelines listed below
5. Complete a Young Eagles registrationform before the flight, signed by youand a parent or legal guardian

Our next Young Eagles event isscheduled for Saturday, June 14, 2025.We look forward to seeing you there!
May 10th Young Eagles Rally
Here are some photos from our May10th Young Eagles Rally...

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/youth-protection-policy-and-program
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/youth-protection-policy-and-program
http://www.eaa.org/findachapter
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/free-ye-flights/young-eagles-resources-for-chapters-and-volunteer-pilots/volunteer-pilot-resources/~/link.aspx?_id=A5E311A2EC0E49E58AFEE22C7D6C4C24&_z=z
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/free-ye-flights/young-eagles-resources-for-chapters-and-volunteer-pilots/volunteer-pilot-resources/~/link.aspx?_id=A5E311A2EC0E49E58AFEE22C7D6C4C24&_z=z
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FLYING START
In May, we had an event to introduceinterested adults to flying (officially partof the EAA Eagle Flights program).Unfortunately, the planned flights didn’thappen due to very gusty conditions.

But the event turned into a teachablemoment, with some lively discussionsand ground school topics.

Good advice for first time flyers

RC model of Navy T-28 trainer

Arts and Crafts for the young’uns
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Attentive audience
MEMBER CLASSIFIEDS
Mike Reynolds has a rented domicile anda car for the upcoming AirVenture inOshkosh (week of July 21st, 2025).
He also owns a hangar and is looking tomake a deal to get your aircraft indoorsand protected!
If you are interested in either (or both)of these offers, contact him at 775-315-9411.
FROM THE EDITOR
As part of blowing out the cobwebstoward regaining currency, I recentlyparticipated in AOPA’s Rusty Pilotswebinar. It was an excellent refresherand counts toward FAA Safety Team(FAAST) Wings credit.
You don’t need to be a pilot toparticipate in these online trainingevents, and they can also be useful forpeople like our members, who arethinking about becoming pilots.

Note: EAA also offers webinars, and Iparticipated in a nice online module onaircraft wiring earlier this year.

CHAPTER OFFICERS
PresidentRobert Grant, 915-241-1330
Vice PresidentMike Hardison, 858-774-1060
SecretaryPatricia Jones, 661-733-6364
TreasurerMike Zieba, 775-343-5948
Board at LargeDavid Baird, 785-648-0141
Board at LargeDayton Murdock, 775-721-9476
Board at LargeRandy Vogelgesang, 530-545-1876
Young Eagles CoordinatorLarry Jones, 661-810-5272
Ray Scholarship CoordinatorMike Hardison, 858-774-1060
IMC ClubTim Rowe, 775-233-8008
Technical CounselorJim Nunnelee, 775-790-1396
Pancake Breakfast CoordinatorLarry Grant, 775-842-0493
IT / WebMike Zieba, 775-343-5948
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NewsletterGary Swift, 775-790-6723


